Minutes of the Meeting of the Welney Parish Council

held in the Parish Hall, Welney

on Tuesday 8th March, 2005 at 7.30 p.m.

Present

Cllr. K. Goodger (Chairman), Cllrs. E.Allen, T.Bennett, T.Bray, S.Kerr. M.Jones,


D.Rowlett, D.Stevens and the Clerk.


Also present: C.Cllr.H.Humphrey, Mrs.C.Cox, Mr. & Mrs. Farrow, Mr. R.Giles


Mr. & Mrs. Leversley and Mrs.J.Stevens.

1.  Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from Dist.Cllr.D.Pope and Dist.Cllr.V.Spikings.

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them all for attending.

The Chairman then moved a resolution that Item 4 on the Agenda, Public Participation, should be moved to become Item 3, and item 3 (Matters Arising) would then become Item 4

2.  Minutes

On the proposition of Cllr.Allen, seconded by Cllr. Bennett and unanimously agreed


the following minutes, all of which had been circulated to Councillors, were confirmed


and signed by the Chairman as correct records of the various meetings


a.
Meeting 11th January, 2005 - Parish Council Meeting


b.
Meeting 18th January, 2005 - Parish Action Plan Meeting


c.
Meeting 21st January, 2005 - Parish Meeting with Gillian Shephard M.P.


d. 
Meeting 25th January, 2005 - Meeting with Elgoods


e.
Meeting 10th February, 2005 - Parish Council Meeting.

The Chairman then adjourned the meeting for Public Participation.  At the end of the discussion the meeting was reconvened.  (Item 3 on the Agenda)

4.  Matters Arising

a.  Citizens Advice Bureau Surgery

It was reported to the meeting that two surgeries had now taken place.  No one attended on the first day.  However problems arose on the second visit when the CAB had not vacated the Kitchen area at the Parish Hall in time for the Doctors Surgery.  It had also been reported thatresidents of the Wisbech Area were given appointments to attend at Welney, and it was felt  that this could not be allowed to continue.  It was agreed that a request must be sent to the CAB that they ensure that the Kitchen area is vacated by 10 mins to 12 in order to allow the Doctor access for the surgery, and that they must comply with the requirements originally set down. The situation would be monitored closely.


b.  Parish Action Plan

Cllr. Bennett confirmed that two meetings had already been held, and a further has been arranged for next week.  There are eight persons on the steering group/working party.  The group had been advised that there is funding available and this could be in the region of £3,000.  It was hoped that the Plan could be completed and published by the Spring of next year.  In order to apply for funding the group would need to have Standing Orders and a Bank Account, and in order to simplify this, Cllr.Bennett proposed that the Group should become a sub-committee of the Parish Council.  This would then satisfy all the requirements.  The proposition was seconded by Cllr.Rowlett and unanimously agreed.


c.  Meeting with Gillian Shephard MP

The Clerk had circulated copies of the following letters to all councillors:


1.  Letter from Vivienne Spikings 24.1.05 answering queries raised at the meeting


2.  NCC Highways - 7.2.05 dealing with some of the points raised.


3.  Letter from Gillian Shephard 10.2.05 to Cambs.County Council regarding the


additional sign at Tipsend.  The Clerk confirmed that a reply had been received from


Cambs.C.C. confirming that they are not prepared to pay for an additional sign and


following discussion it was agreed to write to Christchurch Parish Council to see if they


would do anything to help.

4.  Letter from Gillian Shephard 15.2.05 and a reply from the Environment Agency regarding illegal shooting across the wash and bridleways.  After discussion it was agreed to write to Mr. Riches who has the shooting on some adjoining gardens, to ask that he ensures


that persons shooting from his property know the situation and do not shoot across the


bridleway.


d.  Meeting with Elgoods

The list of options put forward by Elgoods together with two further suggestions are attached to the Agenda for this meeting.  There was a great deal of discussion regarding this matter and it was agreed to write to the Environment Agency in the first instance to ascertain what sort of price they would be asking for if the Parish Council should decide to purchase the land which the Parish Hall stands on.  This information, together with an idea of what Elgoods would be prepared to pay for the site, is vital so that the matter could be moved 
forward. It was agreed that all options should be discussed at a Public Meeting to get the thoughts of the village, together with any other ideas from the public.


The Chairman then adjourned the meeting at 8.15 for Public Participation on this point, and


reconvened at 8.30 p.m.


It was agreed that a sub-committee of the Parish Council should be formed to deal with this


matter, and that the whole Council could form the sub-committee.  A meeting was arranged


for 8 p.m. on Wednesday 16th March, at the Parish Hall, to formulate the plans for an


Open Meeting and/or Referendum of the village.  The Clerk confirmed that she would post


notices in the village and also on the Parish Council Web Pages.

e. New Parish Council Notice Board. 

Three quotations had been received for the provision of a new notice board and copies had

been circulated to all councillors:  (Cllr.Kerr expressed an interest and refrained from voting)


1.
S. Kerr


£325.00


2.
Fitzpatrick Woolmer
£690.00


3. 
Glasdon UK Ltd
£470.85


On the proposition of Cllr.,Jones, seconded by Cllr.Bennett and unanimously agreed,


the Council accepted the quote from Cllr. Kerr in the sum of £325.00 


f.  Welney Gala 2005

A list of names had been received of persons interested in possibly forming a Gala Committee for the 2005 Gala.  On the proposition of Cllr.Goodger, seconded by Cllr.Bray and agreed, Cllr. Stevens was asked if he would be prepared to contact those persons and see if arrangements could be put in hand for the Gala.  Cllr.Stevens agreed.


g.  Parish Council Training.

The clerk confirmed that she had spoken to Kim Dunsford of the Norfolk Training


Partnership and she had agreed to attend the Parish Hall on Tuesday 22nd March, at 7 p.m.


to carry out In House training for the Parish Council.  Cllr.Bennett confirmed that he would


not be able to attend, but he had already been to a training session.


h.  Adoption of New Parish Council Standing Orders.

The Clerk had circulated all Councillors with a copy of the amended New Standing Orders


following receipt of the formal booklet from the National Association.  On the proposition


of Cllr.Kerr, seconded by Cllr.Allen and agreed, the new Standing Orders were formally


adopted.  Councillors were asked to destroy the previous copy, and copies of the new


Orders would be sent to any sub-committees for their information.


i.  Sluice Gate near the Parish Hall,.

Cllr.Goodger confirmed that he had made enquiries of the Upwell Drainage Board, and


gave the meeting information regarding the reason for the Sluice gate.  It was originally


installed to make sure that the drainage board water went in the right direction to protect


the river banks.


j.  Trustee to Marshalls Charity.


The Clerk confirmed that she had advised Marshalls Charity that Mr.S.Kerr had


been appointed to replace the late Denis Booth.  However a further replacement was


now required due to the resignation of Mrs.J.Maton.  


Two nominations were received:  Mr.Peter Cox, proposed by Cllr. Kerr, seconded by


Cllr. Bennett, and Cllr. T.Bray, proposed by Cllr.Jones, seconded by Cllr. Allen.


Following a secret ballot with Mr.H.Humphrey acting as adjudicator, Mr.Cox received


two votes, and Cllr. Bray received 6 votes.  Mr.Bray was therefore appointed to fill the


vacancy.


k.  Parish Council Pages on the Welney Web Site.

Cllr. Goodger (Chairman) and Mr. P. Cox had signed the agreement relating to the Parish


Council Web Pages on the Welney Web Site.  Welney Parish Council pages had now been


installed, together with previous minutes etc. and are looking good.   It was hoped that


the arrangement would continue to work well, and improve, and further items and


information can be added as necessary.

5.  Finance 

a.  Accounts


The following accounts had been received for payment and on the proposition of


Cllr.Stevens, seconded by Cllr.Bray and agreed, the cheques were signed:


McAlpine Government Services


Electricity Maintenance for Feb and March

103.22

Cheque No. 100814


BCKLWN - Emptying dog bins


  44.91

Cheque No. 100815


Norfolk RCC - Subscription



  15.00

Cheque No. 100816


Mrs.P.Copeman


Clerks Salary and Expenses



474.11

Cheque No. 100817


Abacus Copies - New toner cartridge


  60.50

Cheque No. 100818


Paid by Direct Debit


E-on Electricity - Electric Supply  11.2.05

  36.59


Paid into the Bank


National Association of Local Councils


Clerks Training Bursary Fund.


  56 . 25


The Clerk also supplied Councillors with a copy of a letter from the Inland Revenue


confirming that no forms are needed from the Parish Council for the Clerks Salary


because deductions for Tax and NIC are not necessary.


b.  Grant Applications


A copy of a letter from St.Mary’s Church together with a statement of their accounts was


circulated to all Councillors. Following discussion regarding the high cost of the upkeep of


the Churchyard,  Cllr. Goodger proposed that we make a grant of £200.00 as in previous


years.  This was seconded by Cllr.Kerr and agreed with one abstention.  It was also agreed


that we express our concern to them regarding the high maintenance costs which they are


incurring.


c.  Parish Council Insurance Quotation.


The Clerk confirmed that she had received a quotation from Zurich in the sum of £811.55


dated 18th February, but that this quote would only be open for 30 days.  In view of the fact


that our insurance is not due for renewal until 1st June, it was agreed to thank them for their


quote and ask if we could have a quotation nearer to renewal date, so that we could compare


it with our existing insurance quotation and make a decision at that time.


d.  Internal Auditor


The Clerk informed the meeting that the person who had kindly been acting as Internal


Auditor for the Council was not able to continue.  After a short discussion it was agreed that


Council contact Mr. Peter Cox to see if he would be prepared to take this on.

6.  Correspondence 

1.  Standards Board for England 18.2.05 A Code for the Future.  An introduction to the

Review of the Code of Conduct for members.  A questionnaire to be completed and responses have to be submitted by 17.6.05  Full consultation paper available at www.standardsboard.co.uk/ codereview/.  It was agreed to discuss this matter at the next meeting.


2.  BCKLWN - Leisure and Public Space 15.2.05 Offers of bulbs etc for planting in


parks and public places.


3.  BCKLWN - Agenda and Minutes.


4.  Essex and Suffolk Water 15.2.05  Abberton Reservoir Scheme - Scoping Report.  Details


of where the assessments are being carried out etc.  It was agreed that this did not affect


Welney.


5.  BCKLWN - 11.2.05 Community involvement in the review of the Local Plan.  The plan


will take approximately 3 years to complete and under the Scheme the government requires


the Council to produce a Statement of Community Involvement.  They require names of

groups/organisations  that we feel may be interested.  Agreed to let them know that the Parish Council and the Parish Action Plan Committee would be interested.


6.  Defra - Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Bill.  Copy of the Outline of Measures


under the Bill.  Bill also available for inspection on the Parliament website


www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/[pabills.htm


7.  BCKLWN - 4.2.05 Foolhardy Folk Little Circus.  Letter inviting us to request a visit


from the circus.  Agreed to write and request such a visit.


8.  Office of the Deputy Prime Minister - Two discussion documents - Citizen Engagement


and Public Services :  Why Neighbourhoods Matter and Vibrant Local Leadership


Both booklets handed to Cllr.Bennett.


9.  Age Concern West Norfolk 2.2.05 - South Fens Focus Group - Minutes of meeting


on 2nd December, 2004.


10.  Norfolk Rural Community Council - Copy of Signpost ~Jan 2005 edition.  Sport Relief


funding - new funding for Norfolk.  Details of rooms available for hire at NRCC HQ at 

Dereham


11.  The West Norfolk and Breckland Rural Transport Partnership 28.1.05  Details of the

activities of the Partnership.  Mr. Blackwell regularly attends the meetings as the Parish Council representative.  The Partnership are requesting a contribution of £50 from us as part of the local match funding.  Agreed to speak to Mr. Blackwell and see if he feels this payment is  warranted.


12.  NCAPTC - Copy of Norfolk Link


13.  East Anglian Air Ambulance - Requesting funding from local authorities.  Agreed to


consider this again in the new financial year.

14.  Downham Market Area Community Playbus - Mrs. Shirley 25.1.05 - confirming that the Playbus will be returning to Welney on 24.2.05 at the Lamb and Flag Car park.

15.  West Norfolk Road Safety Committee - Minutes of the meetings held on 18th November 2004 and 27th January, 2005.


16.  Welney Cygnets - 19.1.05  Thanks very much for the Grant of £200 from the Council


and enclosing a copy of the accounts as at 19.1.05


17.  Fens Leap Leader+ Project.  questionnaire for completion so that they can work out the


needs of the community and improve their quality of life and economic prosperity.  Cllr.


Bennett confirmed that the Parish Action Plan Group are already in communication.


18.  NCC 1.3.05 Shaping the future.  Norfolk on the move.  Transport improvements


for future.  Handed to Cllr.Bennett


19.  NCC 1.3.05 Consultation on Priorities - Norfolk Second Local Transport Plan.  Leaflet


and questionnaire - Handed to Cllr.Bennett.


20.  WN Homewatch Fax 2.3.05 - Warn Churches of break-ins in the area and make sure


that everyone is vigilant and everywhere is locked up safely.


21.  Fen Border Newsletter - Sure start news


22.  Norfolk rural Community Council - Fens Leap Leader+ - Introduction of new


project officer and contact details.


23.  Fenland visual Arts Collective - 28.2.05  Photographic competition on line.  Leaflets


handed out to Councillors for their information.

7.  Plans and Planning Matters

Since the last meeting the following Planning Permissions have been received from the



Borough Council.


1.  Mr.I.Joseph, White Cottage, Back Drove, Welney


Ref: 04/02313/F - Extension to dwelling


Permission granted 6th January, 2005.


2.  WWT Welney, Hundred Foot Bank, Welney


Ref: 04/01997/F - Erection of new visitor centre and related landscaping including


carpark, wetlands and reed bed


Permission granted 20th January, 2005.


The following planning applications have been received and dealt with


1.  Mr.J.F.James


Ref: 05/00272/0


Outline application for construction of four holiday chalets on land at Bedford Bank (West)

This was returned recommending refusal and referring the Borough Council to our letter dated 30th October, 2004 when we recommended refusal and set our our reasons.  


A letter was also received from Mr. & Mrs. Hammond of Back Drove with a copy of their


letter to the Borough Council.  A reply was sent confirming our recommendations and 

enclosing a copy of our letter.


2.  Pisces Caravan Park


Ref: 05/00332/F


Continued siting of mobile home at Pisces Caravan Park, Bedford Bank


Recommended for approval dated 28.2.05

8.  Highway Matters

The Chairman gave a brief report on the meeting with Mr. Eastgate of the NCC Highways


that had taken place that morning.  All points contained in the report to Gillian Shephard MP


had been covered during a tour around the village.  Mr. Eastgate confirmed that he will be


looking into the possibility of moving the speed restriction signs, and installing chevrons


and warning signs along the Wisbech Road where there has been a serious of accidents.  He


was also unhappy with the surface of the road along this stretch.  This was resurfaced about


2-3 years ago and should have lasted much longer than it has.  A suggestions was made to


him with regard to the Wash Road signs regarding the possibility of someone local being

responsible for opening and closing the signs.  He felt that this would be an excellent idea, and would take the matter up with the Environment Agency because they had to final say.

The Clerk confirmed that she had written to Waldersley Farms regarding Hurn Drove following the last meeting.  Cllr.Bennett confirmed that Mr. Peter Tegerdine had been in touch 
and that once harvest is over he will be contacting Cllr.Bennett and they will visit site to hopefully re-instate the drove to as near its original width as possible.


The Clerk also reported that at the request of Upwell Health Centre Participation Group, a


letter had been sent to the NCC Highways giving our support to the Group’s request that


Townley Close should be gritted during bad weather.  A reply was received stating that they

receive many similar requests each year and Health Centres are a low priority relative to other demands as road temperatures are generally above freezing when their visitor numbers are greatest.

The Clerk also reported that she had spoken to Highways and reported (1) the Give Way sign in New road (2) the Chevron sign on March Road and (3) the illuminated sign for the bend approaching the bottom of new road, were all broken or damaged.  The matters had now been given attention.

9.  Parish Hall

The Clerk confirmed that following the last meeting she had circulated all village organisations with regard to new members for the Parish Hall Management Committee.  Only two replies had been received and neither of them had anyone interested in joining the Committee.


The Chairman reported that at the last meeting of the Parish Hall Management Committee


there were only three persons present, and it was felt that the Committee should be dissolved


and the running of the hall should be put back into the hands of the Parish Council.  The

Management Committee felt they could not continue as they are because there are insufficient members to run as an effective committee.  After a brief discussion it was proposed by Cllr. Rowlett, seconded by Cllr. Allen and unanimously agreed that the Parish Hall Management Committee should be disbanded, and all responsibility for the Parish Hall should pass back to the Parish Council.


It was agreed that a letter of explanation and thanks should be sent to Mr.M. Farrow,


Mr.P.Cox, Mr. R.Giles and Mrs.K.Fleming

10.  Wash Road    Nothing to report.

11.  Welney Playing Field

The chairman confirmed that he had had a meeting with Mrs.P.Rix and Mr. J.Loveday

and they were fully in agreement that the Playing Field Committee was a sub-committee of the Parish Council.  Officers  would be elected at the Parish Council annual general meeting in May, and they would be supplied with copies of the Parish Council Standing Orders.


The Clerk asked if the Playing Field monies could be transferred to a separate Bank Account


for ease of working.  She explained that as the Playing Field was a registered charity they


did not have to be included in our Internal Audit.  It was proposed by Cllr.Bennett,t

seconded by Cllr.Jones and agreed that this should be the case, and the Clerk agreed to obtain the necessary forms from Barclays Bank so that the account could be in place for the start of the new financial year.

12.  Any Other Business

1.  Cllr.Bennett raised the question regarding the Borough Council’s proposals for the


future of the Sandgate Corner Field, and it was agreed to write and ask what proposals if any


they had.


2.  The Chairman raised the question of any response that was required to the Welches


Dam correspondence.  Cllr. Bennett confirmed that no response was necessary but he would


look into this again.,

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.25 p.m. and thanked

everyone for attending.

Signed ....K. Goodger   (Chairman)..................................................................

Dated .......10.5.05.................................................................

